Hampshire Hockey Association
Annual General Meeting Monday 23rd June 2008
Held at The Ampfield Village Hall @ 7.30pm.

Present: Committee members – Mr R Glanfield (President), Mr M Ward (Chairman), Ms F Tierney (Vice Chair), Mrs K Upstill (HHA Sec/HWHL Sec), Mr R Wood (Treasurer), Mr C Bond (HHUA and Discipline), Mr M Harvey ( KO Cup and Tournament organiser), Mr N. Chilton (non-portfolio), Heather Windust (HDO), Sue Keys (non-portfolio/HYDG), Ginette Tessier (non-portfolio).
Vice Presidents – Mr J Gawley, Mr R Merry, Mr R Carver, Mr D. Wilde.

 Clubs – Wimborne Wayfarers, Haslemere, Yateley, Andover, Portsmouth&Southsea, Alton, Eastleigh (Men), United Services, Havant, Southampton Univ., Southampton, Fleet & Ewshot, Fareham, New Milton, I.o.W., Winchester, Eastleigh (Ladies), Basingstoke, Bournemouth (Men), COP, Aldershot & Farnham, Blandford and S.N., Hamble, IBM, SABHA, Salisbury, Tadley, Vectis, West Meon, Weymouth, Gosport Borough, Michelmersh and Timsbury, Petersfield, Romsey, Southampton Solent Univ., Trojans, Univ. of Portsmouth, Univ. of Winchester, Waterside, Gillingham.

Others – Hordle Walhampton School, Peter Beard EH, Louise Riddle EH and several unintelligible signatures!

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, especially Peter Beard and Louise Riddle from England Hockey and Heather Windust, Hampshire’s own Development Officer.
1. Apologies for absence: Kathy McLaughlin (VP), Freda Dunn (VP), Phyl. Hart (VP), Nicky Roch (VP), Gill Clarke (VP), Cathy Cunliffe (VP), Dorothy Watson (VP), Colin Bradbury (VP), Richard Macer (VP), Jeff Smith – Lavant HC, Anika Drage – Andover HC, Holly Cameron – Fareham HC, Peter Coote – Chairman of HHA Youth, Kevin Snewing – Men’s Open League. 
2. Minutes of 2007 AGM. 1. HHA Sec. to correct the fact that Mike Harvey was not present at last year’s AGM. 2. The Chairman will sign the amended minutes when they are presented.
3. Matters arising from those minutes.  1. Club Insurance details must now be put on the website. All clubs have complied.  2. The introduction of a comprehensive form for all fees has worked well. Thanks go to Richard Wood.
4. Treasurer’s report and adoption of accounts. See separate reports. The full accounts have been inspected by Frank Stokes. Mel Smith from Hamble proposed the adoption of the accounts and Clive Harder from Fleet & Ewshot seconded. Adopted. 
There have been no adverse reports about the new fees form. 
5. Setting of Affiliation and Competition fees for 2008/9. The Treasurer proposed that HHA does not raise its own affiliation fee. Carried. The fee to SCHA remains at £6 but the EH affiliation fee will increase by 3.5%.The Treasurer is aiming to have £15-17,000 in the bank for next year. 
He proposed an increase in fees for Schools and Youth, due to the high investment this area of hockey is receiving at present, from £4.25 to £6.25. Carried. No other increases proposed. 
6. Inspector of Accounts. Richard Wood advised us that Frank Stokes was willing to continue.    Mike Ward proposed, seconded by Robin Glanfield. Agreed.
7. Other Reports:
1. EH.  The hockey scene is changing due to the Single System. The South will no longer be running any junior regional teams.
2. SCHA.. See Report.
The SCHA AGM is on 26.6.08 from 7pm @ Imber Court, Surrey. The next council meeting will follow the AGM.
3. K.O. Competition.  Please see report. All the trophies were not competed for on Hampshire Day due to Fareham HC being at the National League play-off finals. The 1st and 2nd XI finals will take place on 13th September 2008 at Haslemere HC. Thanks were given to Southampton HC for their contribution to the day.
Steve Godwin of Fareham HC asked if the Men’s 1st XI Cup should continue despite a poor entry take-up.   All agreed - Yes. However, there was a suggestion to make it a round-robin competition held on one day only. This will be looked into for 2009. The new formation of the Men’s Leagues will have an impact.
4. Discipline.   Please see reports. No one appealed against any of the penalties issued. It was noted that more club umpires than badged umpires issued red cards.
5. Schools and Youth.   Please see report. Our thanks go to Peter Coote for a very successful season.
6. Umpires.   The HHUA AGM was held on 10th June th 2008 in Romsey. Chris Bond announced that he was no longer the HHUA Rep. to the HHA. Mark Everard will be his successor. Richard Wood therefore thanked the County for their support. As from next season there will be no differentia between club umpires and others. They will all be members. Mike Ward thanked HHUA.
7.  Leagues. 
1. Men’s Senior League. See report. See items 14/15.
2. Men’s Open league. See report. Kevin Snewing was happy to continue from the far reaches of the West.

3. HWHL. See report.  Kim Upstill was unable to extricate herself from running the league although several people have come forward to take on various tasks.

4. Two mixed leagues ran on a Sunday throughout the season. Details are on the website.

5. Indoor League. This took place. See item 11.
8. Election of Officers. All proposed officers duly nominated and elected.
9. Election of Council. All personalia agreed. 

10. Election of new Vice President/s.   No V.P’s nominations this year.
11. Indoor hockey and the South Hampshire Indoor League.  Mike Ward explained the current situation. During last season the organiser announced that she no longer wanted official umpires, so the HHA could no longer consider it to be an official league.  Ms Fox has now agreed to accept official umpires but does not want to run an official league. The meeting agreed that the Indoor league should have official umpires and be an official Hampshire League with the HHA having overall responsibility. The HHA has always been supportive both financially and personally. Rob Jenkins is the Umpire Liaison person.
There is a statement of accounts available.
12. The EH Single System and its effect on junior hockey. 
The Chairman reported that EH had decided to implement this in full for the coming season.  This meant the abolition of regional teams and their replacement by three Regional Development Centres.    Each centre would at a later stage be joined with two centres from other regions to provide four nationwide clusters which would produce teams which would be essentially national teams.

Below all this counties were asked to provide one or more academies with junior development centres below them, all to follow a centralised calendar.
EH would provide some funding.
Centres were to take into account demographics and players would go to their nearest Academy.  However all counties in the South had agreed to continue single county teams and play a South County championship.

13. The future of the Hampshire Development Officer.  The County’s last Development Officer, Ben Thompson left due to lack of funds. A national EH scheme for 12 development officers gave Hampshire a share with two other counties of Peter Beard’s services.  However Hampshire needed its our own Development Officer and clubs voted to pay £45 per team to support Heather Windust for 2 years, with additional money from HCC. It is believed that the HCC money is going to be withdrawn next year by the government/Sport England.
Heather is obviously concerned that her contract will not be able to be renewed next March 2009.   Clubs were asked in principle whether they wanted to continue funding Heather if the HCC or other money continues. A unanimous – Yes.
14. South Men’s League AGM. This league held its Hampshire area AGM.
 Mike Ward sympathised with Fareham1st XI which did not gain automatic promotion this season and failed in the play-offs.     He presented League Trophies to both Fareham HC and New Milton HC.

15. Men’s League restructure. This is a merger of all Men’s’ 1st XI and Open League teams which will take place at the end of the coming season. Consequently there will be no promotions, relegations or play-offs at the end of the season and places in the new merged league will depend upon finishing league positions. Many teams will technically move downwards with a consequent reduction of travelling.

 The plan, approved the previous day, was put up for those present to look at and will be distributed to all clubs. The HUA will only appoint to the higher standard games. The plan will be placed on the South League website. 
Mike Ward shares clubs’ fears that larger clubs will get larger and smaller clubs will disappear. However over 2/3rds of clubs had voted for the merger to happen.
16. Club nominated Exec. members. Kim Upstill told of her fears for the continuation of the present format of the Exec. Committee. New blood needs to come on to the committee. She proposed that each season two clubs nominated a person from their club to come on the Exec. for one season. It only entails attending 5 meetings held in Romsey. 
As expected there was not a rush to sign up! She acknowledged that those present were already carrying out multiple tasks for their club or County. This message was for those who are happy to take but give nothing back. The solution may be to employ paid administrators. 
17. Website.   Please see report. Richard Wood entreated us to look at it. Any helpful suggestions for improvements should go to him. It is vitally important that Club information is kept up-to-date. All information will be taken from the website. If clubs have lost their password, they should contact either Richard Wood or Mike Ward.

Mike Ward gave thanks to Richard Wood for an outstanding website.
The HHA cannot emphasis enough the need to keep the website up-to-date.
18. Any other business. 
1. Every year HHUA presents a club with a Hospitality Award as voted by the umpires. This year it was divided into male and female teams. Once again Haslemere HC was the winners of the Men’s award and Southampton 2nd XI was the winners of the Women’s. 

2. How do you go about changing your team strip?  Make sure that you contact all the clubs with your suggestion, to prevent a potential clash of colours/design.

3. Michelmersh and Timsbury HC are merging with Romsey HC for next season.

4. No Saturday Portsmouth University men’s side will exist for next season.

5. The Chairman welcomed our visiting V.P.’s. It was good to see them.

6. The Chairman thanked the committee for all their hard work. Thanks were given to the Secretary for the excellent food. 
7. It was left to the President, Robin Glanfield to finish with a closing speech.

Mike Ward and Richard Wood received small thank you gifts.
The Meeting closed at 9.30.p.m.
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